
ELIGIBILITY POLICY

To live in our almshouses, you must:

● have lived in Ottery St Mary for 3 years before you apply.
● or have close links with the parish.
● have a low income and limited capital.
● be able to live independently with help from carers if necessary.

We will ask for evidence that all applicants meet our eligibility criteria and will also
carry out home visits whenever possible before offering an almshouse to any
applicant. As we only have a small number of vacancies each year, we strongly
advise applicants to explore alternative housing options alongside their almshouse
application, and we only select new residents based on their housing need at the
time of appointment and not necessarily in time order.

We encourage applicants to consider accepting properties in either one of our
almshouses and to visit the almshouses before taking up an appointment. All
successful applicants will receive a letter of appointment and become beneficiaries
of the charity. We would like to make clear that almshouse residents are not tenants
and pay weekly maintenance charges, not rent. The weekly maintenance charges
may be paid by Housing Benefit if the resident is eligible to receive it.

If you are not sure if you meet our eligibility criteria or to find out more, please email
Clerk.feoffee.osm@gmail.com.
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